PACT meeting – Wednesday 16th October 2019
7.30pm at Christine Sutherland’s, 3 Sand Croft, Penrith, CA11 8BB
Present: 

Directors:
John Bodger (Chair), Christine Sutherland (Secretary), Philip Sturgess (Treasurer), Lucy Teather, Geoff Rockliffe-King, Peter Simpson, Tania Barnes
Members:
Jaki Bell, Nigel Jenkins, Joan Robinson, Mary Lawler, Caroline Heathcliff, 

Andy Lloyd
Apologies:
Chris Cant, Malcolm Carruthers, Sally Shenton, Lynn Barnes, Linda Clarke, Joanne Pattinson, Virginia Taylor
ADMIN
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted.

We welcomed Tania Barnes, our new director, appointed at the AGM.

Nine new members were accepted: George Freeman, Lucy Storer, Derek Hurton, Graham Hewett, Cecilia Hewett, Linda Clarke, Frances Quinn, Richard Henry and Andy Lloyd.
The PACT safeguarding policies, drafted by Chris Cant, were discussed and accepted. They can be viewed on the website at https://penrithact.org.uk/pact/documents/formal. Safeguarding should be added to the standard risk assessment.

UPDATES
Another Waynwright Day 31 August: Wet! But still 600 people took part. Amy has got a grant for one tree per participant which will be planted in Matterdale in November. See https://www.another-way.org.uk/news/
CAfS Green Build and Sustainable Living Festival: Excellent! Twice the number of participants of previous years, many of them new to CAfS events.
Beyond Subsidy Eco-Innovation event 18 September 

Renewables for businesses post-subsidy
Cumbria Climate Emergency Summit Carlisle 21 September: 75 people attended. Zero Carbon Cumbria Partnership – leaders of business, councils etc co-ordinated by CAfS.
Carbon and Climate Literacy Training: Christine, Jaki, Nigel attended. CAfS is applying for funding to run lots more training events.
Mike Berners-Lee talk 25 September: Event sold out with 100 people attending.
EDC Council Plan, Rheged event 1 October: John and Geoff manned the stall but not many people browsing.  John, Christine, Lucy, Chris and Jaki attended the evening session. Interesting mix of people. John sent a written response on behalf of PACT.
Rethinking the Rural Landscape event, 9 October: About rewilding
FORTHCOMING EVENTS
EDC Waste / Recycling Scrutiny Committee Meeting 24 October: Chris had suggested some helpful questions which have been circulated. Volunteers are required to ask these at the meeting. John to co-ordinate.
EDC Housing Supplementary Planning Document: comments by 25 October? John will forward more information.
Plastics Community Workshop event at Lancaster University, 4 November: John will attend.
Networking Day at Rydal Hall for Cumbrian sustainability groups, 6 June 2020
A date for your diaries! Workshops, sharing info and fun activities.
January Social? To be discussed next time. Possibly with a film or separate film evening.
POSSIBLE or NEW PROJECTS

Co-housing (Andy and Lucy) 
This will be a main agenda item next time.

Charge my Street (Mary, Sally)

CAfS-related project to get more community charging points for electric vehicles: www.chargemystreet.co.uk/. Also other funding available via EDC. Mary offered to liaise with Sally Shenton.
Grow More Veg project proposal (Chris)

Chris has discussed with Lynn Barnes (Vista Veg) and asks for people to get in touch if they would like to be involved. Hazel at CAfS plans to submit the Lottery bid in December or January. Please look out for other funding options.
Appleby PACT?? (Lucy)
Lucy is trying to get like-minded people together in Appleby. The Repair café was a success and there will be apple juicing and eco films in Appleby this Saturday.
ONGOING PROJECTS
Repair cafes (Chris)
Penrith Repair Café team are happy to carry on into 2020. Shap Repair café went well and they are planning another for April 2020. Possible Freegle event after the Repair café in Penith in January.
Plastics (Nigel and Jaki)
Ullswater project – our local ‘coast’ where we can see the problems of plastic litter but being a self-contained area hopefully we can make some changes to behavior. Hope to set up some refill points around Ullswater.

Plastic Clever Penrith – volunteers still needed to finish the survey of Penrith businesses in King Street. Moving on to providing posters, discussing plastic-free procurement, bulk buying schemes - storage might be an issue.

Community Gardeners (Joan)
Penrith station was runner-up for the Best Station Awards! Now considering a wildflower meadow behind platform 2. Results from Britain in Bloom will be announced next week.
The new tree nursery is developing well. Schools are collecting acorns for a national project.

The community gardeners will run a Seedy Saturday again in March.

During Jan and Feb the community gardeners will make soup and bread etc instead of gardening, to serve lunches for hungry people.
AOB
Penrith traffic: Peter volunteered to contact Scott Jackson of Penrith Town Council re traffic lights at roundabouts.
NEXT MEETING

Next meeting will be on Wednesday 27th November, 7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith, CA11 8LR
